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	ITEM NO

	SUBJECT:

POST OFFICE POUCH BOXES
	OPERATIONAL

	REPORT OF:
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
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1.0  PURPOSE OF REPORT
           1.1

To obtain Lead Members approval to the negotiated agreement between the Post Office

                      and the City Council relating to the placing of Post Office Pouch Boxes on Highway.

           2.0      RECOMMENDATIONS
           2.1      That the proposed agreement be entered into.

3.0      FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
3.1    There will be fee payable of £45.00 by the Post Office to the City Council for every

           installation, along with a fee of £97.00 for planning permission for every pouch box

           installation.

4.0   BACKGROUND
            4.1   Lead Member may recall a committee report brought to Environmental Protection and

                    Planning Committee on 2nd December 1999 (Minute No. 284) concerning installation of Post

                    Office Pouch Boxes on Highways within the City.

4.2   The report concerned whether or not the Post Office had a statutory right to place this                  apparatus on highway or the New Road and Street Works Act licensing arrangements applied.

4.3  Planning and Development Services deferred the decision for legal advice and asked for officers to meet with the Post Office to see if a compromise could be reached.

5.0   DETAILS
            5.1 Discussions between the Post Office and officers took place and a way forward has been

                  agreed.

5.2 It was concluded that the best solution was an Agreement - Contractural Licensing Arrangements for Royal Mail Street Furniture Installations.  (APPENDIX 1).

5.3 The main points of the agreement are:-

i) 
Both Pouch Boxes and Mail Boxes will be the subject of a location agreement.

ii)
Planning Permission will be required for Pouch Boxes only.

iii)          A fee of £45.00 will be paid to the City Council for administration and inspection expenses.

iv) The Royal Mail will maintain its own equipment.

v) The Post Office will indemnify the Council against claims arising from the installation, retention on the highway and state for repair from the general public.

5.4 It should be noted that if the NR & SWA applied then the fee payable would have been £87.50. 

      Within Greater Manchester there is no overall policy for charging for installation of Post Office

       Pouch Boxes.  Different Councils have agreements with the Post Office ranging from no charge to

      the one agreed by Salford, other Councils are still negotiating and hoping to improve in the level of

      charge agreed by Salford.

6.0 CONCLUSION
6.1 That under the present circumstances the proposed agreement is a satisfactory outcome of the negotiations and represents a reasonable value for the City Council.

TONY STRUTHERS
Director of Development Services
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